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Follow us on social media to stay up to date  
on all things St. Luke’s 

 
https://www.facebook.com/StLukesKilgore/  

 
https://www.instagram.com/stlukeskilgore/ 

 
St. Luke’s Youth 

https://www.facebook.com/stlukesyouthkilgore  
 

St. Luke’s Kids 
https://www.facebook.com/stlukeskilgorekids  

 
St. Luke’s MDO 

https://www.facebook.com/stlukesmdo 
 

Subscribe to our YouTube page 
https://www.youtube.com/@st.lukesworship381 

 
Sign-up to receive our emails 

https://stlukeskilgore.org/newsletters/ 
 

Watch Worship Live 
https://stlukeskilgore.org/watch-live/ 

https://www.facebook.com/StLukesUMCKilgore/
https://www.facebook.com/stlukesyouthkilgore
https://www.facebook.com/stlukeskilgorekids
https://www.facebook.com/stlukesmdo
https://www.youtube.com/@st.lukesworship381
https://stlukeskilgore.org/watch-live/
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Board Chair 

Amanda Gillen-Hall 
 

Staff Parish Relations 

Carol Grimes 
 

Endowments 

Celia Mooney 
 

Lay Leader 

Anna Rohde 
 

Trustees 

Bill Bryant 
 

 

 

Class of 2024 

Bill Bryant 

Milton Hattaway 

Paula Hooks 

Jim McCann 

Cody Sprayberry 

 

Class of 2025 

Kathy Brown 

Alan Clark 

Carol Grimes 

Dean Miller 

 

Class of 2026 

Danny Harrison 

Janet Craver 

Joe Wallace 

Annette Morgan 

 
 

These volunteers have agreed  

to help lead the church.  

If you have any questions   

about what is happening  

around St. Luke’s please contact  

one of them.  
 

2 0 2 4  B o a r d  M e m b e r s  

Did you know we have a closet with  

medical supplies you can borrow? 
 

Over the years, our generous community has built up a  

substantial collection of medical supplies that we loan to  

church members whenever they are needed. 

 

Supplies include: 

 

Traditional walkers 

Rolling Walkers 

Wheelchairs 

Shower Chairs 

Bedside Toilets 

Toilet Supports 

Walking Canes 

 

If you or someone you know is temporarily in need of any of 

these medical items, please contact the church office. 

 

If you have any medical supplies that you no longer need and 

would like to contribute to our collection, it's as easy as  

contacting the church office or dropping them off during  

regular office hours. 

 

 

 

 

Did you know that John Wesley (founder 

of the Methodist movement) wrote one of 

the all-time bestselling medical texts? 
 

Wesley was deeply convicted that God is concerned about our 

earthly and heavenly lives. To that end, he wrote a medical text 

for the everyday person titled Primitive Physick. Many 

of Wesley’s tips on healthy living remain widely accepted,  

including “drink lots of water” and “eat your biggest meal in  

the morning.”   



Rev. Dr. 

Allison 

Andrews 
Sr. Pastor 

It’s All Relative, Unfortunately… 

They say that fish and relatives begin to stink after 3 days. For Christians, we have a different foul factor 
which is putrid on a grand level. That thing is the idea of relative truth. Opposite of absolute truth, relative 
truth says that something is relatively true for one person but not another. Relative truth is conditional, sub-
jective, varying, and contradictory. (definition by Natasha Crain)  
 
 
We have finished our sermon series, “Of First Importance.” We memorized Paul’s statement from 1 Corinthi-
ans 15 in which Paul announces, “I’m passing on to you, off first importance,  what I in turn have received, 
that Christ died for our sins in accordance with the scriptures, that he was buried, and that he was raised on 
the third day in accordance with the scriptures.” In his little statement, Paul demonstrates his ultimate con-
cern that the new Christ followers understand with crystal clarity the identity of Christ and the impact of the 
absolute truth of Him for all people. Likewise, our focus on the basic and orthodox beliefs these past weeks 
was really an exercise in remembering the most important truths of being a Christian, truths which reach back 
in time over 2000 years and have been upheld against heretics, politics, and cultural pressure.  In a word, we 
have engaged in Catechesis, the teachings of the one, holy, apostolic and universal church. In doing so, we are 
following in the brave footsteps of the heroes of the faith and also reinforcing the solid boundaries around our 
belief system.  
 
 
Why do we need solid boundaries? Why is it necessary to say some ideas are correct and some are incorrect? 
It is crucial to be protected from false assertions which would lead us to live a life of mere impulses, desires, 
and convenient agendas. For these are the ingredients for ultimate confusion and misery. As unpopular as it 
is today to say, “this is right and that is wrong,” it must be the case at times when we take seriously our faith, 
enough so that we can stand against the winds of angry mobs and cultural relativism. 
 
 
Heed Paul’s caution issued in his letter to the Romans in which he bemoaned those who had chosen to 
“exchange truth for a lie and worshiped and served created things rather than the Creator himself.” It’s ex-
ceedingly easy to exchange truth for a lie these days and not even realize it. In our laudable effort to be agree-
able and sympathetic to those who differ from us, we can unintentionally take on certain world views that 
sound like this: 

 
-You do you.  
 
- Whatever makes you happy… 
 
-Live your truth and let others live theirs. 
 
-Different strokes for different folks… 
 
-Above all, be accepting. 
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Aren’t we are weary, though, of the constant drumbeat of an insidious false logic: “Loving others requires an 
absolute acceptance and promoting of what they say and do.”  The challenge is this: are we interested in be-
ing ‘mice or men,’ as it were? Put another way, do we live to be accepted by the masses or can we hold to 
our faith and tolerate the inevitable social dismissal of being labeled irrelevant and uneducated? This is not a 
rhetorical question. Because “the struggle is real,” consider these auspicious reflections on the perils of rela-
tive truth. 

 
*“Relativism has a way of reducing our moral convictions to the level of our ice cream preferences” 
 
*Shirin Ebadi, lawyer and Nobel Peace Prize winner, defined cultural relativism  as “nothing but an 
excuse to violate human rights.”  
 
*French philosopher Jean Paul Sartre stated that “everything is permissible if God does not exist.” 
 
*William Wilberforce, the English Statesman and friend of John Wesley, loathed moral relativism. And 
it was his stand against normative relativism (the idea that if it’s an accepted practice it is therefore 
acceptable) which was the driving force in ending slavery in England. 
 
*Recently, the writer of a book called Mama Bear Apologetics said this: “we need an entire generation 
of heretics, iconoclasts, renegades, mavericks and rebels who refuse to march like good little cows, 
mooing in unison with the herd. When the advertisers, TikTok influencers, singing princesses, pop star 
divas, animated potatoes, and university professors tell them to be true to themselves, find the an-
swers within, and follow their hearts, they say, “To hell with your dogma!” 

 
I’ll finish on a lighter note, pun intended! 
 
 
My parents used to sing to the very young versions of my sister and me a sweet little lullaby written in 1953 
called “I See the Moon.” The main verse is “I see the moon and the moon sees me. God bless the moon and 
God bless me.” This occurs to me when I think about the song lyrics: The moon reflects the sun. The moon is 
clearly not the sun. Its lower position allows the Sun’s power and glory to be shown through its reflection.  
In our fallen condition, let’s admit we are like the moon. We are not our own light source, we can only reflect 
the One is the light, Christ. We can confidently reflect the glory of the Son even on the darkest days and in 
the direst conditions. The way forward in these turbulent waters is not complicated, therefore. The mission 
is clear. We are to be known for our love for one another. And further, that we are to follow the one who is 
quite literally, THE WAY, THE TRUTH, AND THE LIFE.  
 

“I am the way, the truth and the life. 
 No one comes to the Father except through me.”  

(John 14: 6) 
 
 
 
 

          Humbly yours,  

stlukeskilgore.org       4 



The Visitor 5  

Sprinkler System 
Expert Lawn Care, Otoniel Macedo, installed the Back-Flow 

Preventer Valve and new PVC piping for the sprinkler sys-

tem. I still have a few minor things to do to dress up the 

area a little. I need to order the fiberglass rock to hide the 

back-flow valve manifold that was just installed and prepare 

it for winterization. 

 

 

Electrical & Lighting 
Bagwell Electric, Mark Bagwell 2)-Install 3-wall packs on the 

outside of the gym wall. The cost is $2,125. As I’ve dis-

cussed, this project is on the side of the Activity/Gym to-

wards Knowles Street. A member of St. Luke’s has stepped 

forward to pay for this project. The light fixtures and related 

materials are being ordered and gathered, and work should 

start soon. 

 

 

HVAC 
Thursday, May 9, the new evaporator coil replacement and 

expansion valve for one of the 20-ton AC units were in-

stalled in Laird Hall (the downstairs basement/organ closet). 

By NAPPS Heating, Cooling, and Plumbing. Cost $7,490.67. 

 

 

Trustee Workday 
The Trustee Team worked very hard at Trustee Work Day to 

clean and repair the gutters around the campus. The prob-

lem is that we’re all old, and Garry Mount is the only one 

who would go up on the extension ladder. So, the rest of us 

power-washed the entire plaza in front of the Family Center. 

Altogether, we got started about 9:45 a.m. and finished up 

around 3:30 p.m. To my knowledge, our plaza has never 

been completely power-washed before. 

 

 

 

 

 

    Bill Bryant 

    Trustee Chair 

Church-Wide  
Garage Sale  

 

 

 

 

 
On Saturday, May 18, we hosted our annual Garage 

Sale. This year, our proceeds were designated for 

Mother’s Day Out, Children’s Ministry,  

& Youth Ministry.  

 

We want to thank everyone who dropped off  

donations of items for us to sell.  

 

A special thank you to the following volunteers who 

helped sort items, set up tables, help customers, clean 

up, put out signs, and make money: 

 

  Barbara Boyd   Carol Brady 

  Sally Holder   Robert Holder 

  Anna Rhode   Sharon McCann 

  Dean Miller   Kathe Miller 

  Barbara Francisco  Dennis Ellis 

  Janet Craver   Ginny Anderson 

  

Your time is a gift, and we are grateful  

that you share it with us.  

 

 

And now for the grand total:  

$1,672.64 
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S t.  L u k e ' s  

!

Help Us Grow 
 

The following is a list of donations that 

you can make to help St. Luke’s  

Mother’s Day Out get ready for next 

school year. 

 

1 month of tuition ($180) 

1 day of tuition ($30) 

1 week of tuition ($60) 

Supply Fee for the Semester ($75) 

1 day off for a teacher ($75) 

Lunch for the Teachers ($120) 

Coffee for 1 teacher ($5) 

Lysol Wipes ($10) 

Sound Machine ($20) 

Toniebox listening box ($145) 

Toniesbox figures ($25) 

Hardback books ($5) 

Infant snacks ($10) 

Tide Pods ($30) 

Wool dryer balls ($20) 

Bulletin board paper ($100) 

Classroom Set of Crayons ($50) 

Classroom set of markers ($75) 

Use the QR code to make an online 

donation. Cash or checks can be 

dropped off in the church office  

during regular office hours. 

Congratulations to our 

2024 Pre-K graduates. 

We know they are go-

ing to have a great 

time in Kindergarten. 

 

Special shout out to 

Mrs. Amanda on her 

1st year as St. Luke's  

MDO director. We can’t 

wait to see all the 

amazing things she has 

planned for next year. 
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J u n e  
7 Parents Night Out 

 6:00pm-9:00pm 

 

9 National Kids Day 

 8:30am & 10:30am worship 

 Watermelon  

 & Water Games 

 2:00pm-4:00pm 

 

10-12 Summer Slam 

 M & Tu 7:30am-3:30pm 

 W 8:30am-4:30pm 

 

 

 

 

J u ly  
1-5 Church Camp @ Lakeview 

 See page 11 for more  

 Information 

 

22-25 Vacation Bible School 

 9:00am-11:30am 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please see the calendar on page 18 

for a complete list of this month’s 

events and meetings. 

’ ’.
Upcoming Children’s 

Ministry Events 

Our 3rd, 4th, & 5th graders had 

a blast at the Canton Grand 

Safari . Since they got back a 

little early they got a special 

treat at Crazy Ladies Snow 

Cones. 

 

Big Thank You to Lindsey Exline 

and Sally holder for being our 

Chaperones. 

Mr. James and the Children’s Choir 

kids did an awesome job at the Spring 

Musical, “Misson: Possible.”  

 

They got celebrate their amazing  

Performance and the end of the school 

year with a bowling party on May 15. 

and Kilgore Bowl. 
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St. Luke’s 

Parents Night 

Fun, Food, and  

Fellowship + date 

night for mom  

and dad. 

Friday, June 7 

6:00pm-9:00pm 

$15 each child 
This month we will be meeting 

in the Children’s Courtyard. 

Children under 4 will be in the 

nursey rooms & children 4 and 

over will be in the children’s 

church classroom. 
Registration is required 

June 9, 2024 

Calling all Kids & youth! We are celebrating 

National Kids Day on Sunday, June 9, and we 

want to see you in worship. We are looking 

for kids and youth to help us lead the 8:30am 

& 10:30am worship services. If your child or 

youth is interested in participating by reading 

scripture, helping to greet or usher,   

or leading prayer, please get in touch with 

Lindsey Exline (children@stlukeskilgore.org)  

KIDS 
PHOTOS 

WANTED 
Help us capture the spirit of St. Luke’s Kids and 

send your photos from kids' events and  

programs, Sunday School, youth, missions trips, 

etc., for National Kids Day.  

 

 

Deadline is June 2 

Send images to  

children@stlukeskilgore.org 

 or 903-985-1341 

KIDS’ 
KORNER 
Worship Packets 
Don’t forget to grab your 

weekly Kids’ Korner Worship 

Packet when you head into 

worship each Sunday. These 

packets are designed to help 

your child follow along and stay 

engaged in worship each week. 

 

SUMMER  
slam 
A Slam Dunk of Kindness 

June 10 & 11 (7:3am-3:30pm) 

June 12 (8:30am-4:30pm) 

 
Summer Slam is a short mission opportunity designed for our 3rd-5th 
grade students to experience what it means to serve our community. 
Monday & Tuesday will be spent working, and Wednesday will be a 
fun-day trip to Splash Kingdom in Canton.  
 

We are working to build a 

Children’s Ministry Support 

Team to help us plan future 

children’s ministry events and 

programs. If you are interested 

in being a part of the team, 

please contact  

children@stlukeskilgore.org 
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J u n e  
1 Putt-Putt Tournament 

 10:00am-12:00pm 

 

3-6 Mission Week At Marvin 

 8:00am-4:00pm 

 

9 National Kids Day 

 8:30am & 10:30am worship 

 

 

J u ly  
1-5 Church Camp @ Lakeview 

 See page 11 for more infor 

 

22-25 Vacation Bible School 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please see the calendar on page 18 

for a complete list of this month’s 

events and meetings. 

Upcoming Youth 

Ministry Events ,
.

Mission Week 
June 3-6  |  8:00am-4:00pm 

Youth that have completed 5th-12th Grade are  

invited to join Pastor Wade for a week of mission 

work with Marvin Methodist Church, Tyler. Students 

will work together to complete small tasks from 

painting to putting together kits and spreading mulch.  

 

We will be meeting at the gym each morning and going to Tyler 

together. 

 

Mission Week activities are open to anyone that would like to  

participate. Use the QR code to register 

Join us for our 1st Annual Putt-Putt Golf Fundraiser for St. Luke’s Youth Min-

istry. All proceeds will go to the Church Camp Fund, which will help send our 

students to Camp this July. 
 

Putt-Putt Golf & Games, Longview 

$20 per person is the suggested minimum donation 

INCLUDES: Golf club & ball, tokens, prizes, & refreshments 

Teams can play in groups of 4 

The youth had a blast at the  

summer kick-off pool party. 

 

 

Big thank you to  

Jake & Sally Thompson  

for hosting us. 
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Rev. Wade Skinner 
Associate Pastor of Youth  

& Families 

The Distracted American Family:  
Part two 

In The Hidden Smile of God, John Piper says, “There is a great gulf between the Christianity that wres-

tles with whether to worship at the cost of imprisonment and death, and the Christianity that wrestles with 

whether the kids should play soccer on Sunday morning.” Now, I’m not here to criticize those who encourage 

their children to play soccer. So, feel free to insert whatever activity you would like into the quotation above 

that has the potential for distracting you and your family from what’s most important in life: worship. Here’s 

the point: if it’s even a question of whether or not you and your family should attend church on Sunday 

morning or do ____________ (insert whatever activity you would like) then it’s time to hit the reset button 

on your family’s priorities.  

 

What if - and please hear me out here - you treated Sunday unlike any other day of the week, so much 

so that your extended family and friends and neighbors started asking questions about why you live this way? 

Keeping the seventh day of the week (the “sabbath”) “holy” was so important to God that it made his top ten 

list, and it is the one commandment that gets the most attention out of those ten (see Exodus 20: 8-11)!  Ra-

ther than dive into the “nuts and bolts” of this passage, I want to give you some very practical tips for how 

best to obey this command in a distracted world.  

 

First, there are two parts to this command and the first part is to “remember”. Remembering the sab-

bath is vital because we are as humans apt to forget because we are so distracted with nitty-gritty details of 

life. Job, kids, school, bills, sickness, vacations, emails, social media, phone calls, text-messages, etc. etc. You 

remember what is important! And when you “remember” that the Lord made everything (you didn’t!), you 

acknowledge that all you have is a gift from him. In our distracted world, we need constant reminders of our 

place in this world.  

 

The second part of this commandment is “to keep it holy.”  The Hebrew word translated “holy” here 

means “separate” or “different.” A recent Gallup poll indicates that only twenty percent of Americans polled 

attend church each week. Just by attending church on Sunday, you are different than eighty percent of your 

neighbors. Besides attending church, what if you and your family decided to focus on imitating God’s “rest” 

from his labor of creation. A great way to “rest” your mind is to turn the cell phones and computers off!  Make 

Sunday different and special by intentionally doing family activities together. Plan a picnic in the park, watch a 

game together, have some friends over and play in the backyard, go for a walk together, ride bikes together, 

play games together, watch a movie together, etc. There are so many family activities that you can do together 

that cost nothing financially and that require little to no planning. Finally, “keep” means “guard.” Parents, you 

have to protect this day from the outside distractions of this world. Soccer is great, but not on Sunday. You 

can guard your family by guarding the Sabbath. And if your kiddos have a problem with it, tell them to take it 

up with the King of the Universe who made everything. This isn’t about you. It’s not about them. It’s about 

Him.  

associatepastor@stlukeskilgore.org 
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Our goal is to provide half of the camp fee for each camper headed to  

Lakeview in July. We need at least $7,000 to reach this goal. Use the QR 

code to donate or contact the church office for more information.  

 

We have had several designated donations and fundraisers, including the 

Chicken Spaghetti Lunch. We are over halfway to our goal of  

being able to cover half the cost of each camper at Lakeview this summer.  

 

We hope to see you at our next fundraiser on June 1. The Youth Ministry 

Department will host a Putt-Putt Golf Tournament at Putt-Putt Golf & 

Games in Longview. The entry fee is $20 per person, and we will have teams 

of four competing for prizes. 

HELP US  
SEND KIDS 
TO CAMP 

All students who have completed  

1st-12th Grade are invited to join us for a 

week of fun at Lakeview Methodist  

Conference Center. Students will  

experience worship, small group study, 

fun games, & great music as they build 

relationships and grow closer to Christ.  

 

Use the QR Code 

to register 

 

Deadline to register 

is June 17. 

 

 

Contact the church office for information 

about scholarships. 
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UMCOR Mission trip 
April 2024 
In April we sent a group of three to volunteer 

at the UMCOR (United Methodist Committee 

On Relief) Sager Brown Depot in Baldwin, 

Louisiana. Our crew joined teams from, Christ 

UMC, Sugar Land, TX; Christ UMC, Plano, TX; 

& FUMC, Georgetown, TX. 

 

 It looks like they had a great time!. 
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I n  P e r s o n  
In the offering plate or in  

the offering boxes at the  

entrance to the sanctuary 

 
B Y  M A I L  
St. Luke’s MC 

401 E. Main St 

Kilgore, TX 75662 

 
O N L I N E  

at stlukeskilgore.org 

or use the QR Code 

 
B y  T e x t  
Text “give” to 

903-833-3576 

F i n a n c e  R e p o r t  
This report was generated using the March 2024 Profit & 

Loss Statement. Copies of the Profit & Loss Statement can 

be obtained from the Business Office upon request.  

 
 

 

April Giving 

April 7 ...........................  ............ $13,722.42 

April 14 .........................  ............ $4,535.41 

April 21 .........................  ............ $12,001.96 

April 28 .........................  ............ $3,490.00 

 

Total Giving for April .......... $33,749.79 

This does not include electronic giving, designated  

giving, or endowments. 
 

 

 

All of us can probably remember where 

we were when we opened our latest  

invoice for  car insurance or house  

insurance (and probably remember what 

we said as we noted  the increase!).  

Inflation is indeed hitting hard. What we 

are experiencing personally is  also being 

experienced by the church. St. Luke’s is 

facing big increases in the cost of  church 

property insurance and in church utilities. 

When the budget was set in 2023 

for  2024, the Financial Support Team 

knew that changes would need to be 

made when the  information on the  

increases became available. The Team has 

been looking closely at  the correct  

projected amounts for 2024 in order to 

amend the budget. In light of this,  you 

will see a concerted effort to make every 

little bit count - turning off lights,   

monitoring thermostats, becoming as  

frugal as possible.   

We pass on this awareness to you as 

members of St. Luke’s hoping you can 

help us in  this effort and perhaps carry it 

a step farther by realizing that every little 

increase in  giving can also make a     

difference. We have a tremendous      

legacy wrapped up in these  walls and 

we want to keep adding to it! 

https://stlukeskilgore.org/giving/
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We would like to invite and welcome everyone to 

eat and fellowship with the Holy Huddlers. We 

meet twice a month (not always the same week 

of the month due to holidays). Supper will be on 

you, but the fellowship will be shared by all.  

 

All gatherings begin at 6:00pm 
 

June 7 

Whataburger, Kilgore 
 

June 21 

Jason’s Deli, Longview 
 

If you have any questions, please call  

Barbara Francisco, 903-918-6797 

Tuesday, June 4 

6:00pm  |  Parlor 

 
We will meet on Tuesday, June 4, at 6 pm. in the church 

Parlor.  We hope.  All ladies will join our gathering for    

fellowship, a delicious meal, and a devotional.  Our topic for 

the evening will be discussing and making plans for our 

Annual MW Birthday Luncheon for all the women of the 

church. The date for the luncheon is set for  Sunday,      

September 19, at noon. We will meet in July and need to 

start making this event as fun and successful as last year’s. 

Bring your creative ideas with you!  

 

Last month, we had a special treat: a charcuterie class with 

Richelle. Twenty-two ladies joined us for the fun. Check out 

all the amazing food we had to work with.  

S at u r d ay  B r e a d  
June 29 

Food insecurity is a significant problem for many of our 
neighbors. Each week, First Presbyterian Church and 
other area churches join forces to help. Once a quarter, 
St. Luke’s is proud to provide a team of volunteers led by 
Brenda Culpeper to help cook, assemble, and deliver 
meals to elderly members of our community.  

The next opportunity to serve is June 29. 

We have a place for you if you are looking for a way to 
Live His Word. 

Contact Brenda Culpeper or the church office for more 
information. 

M i s s i o n  w e e k  at  M a r v i n  
June 1-7 

The youth will participate in  
Marvin Methodist Church’s 
 annual mission week. 
 
This event is open to anyone  
wishing to participate.  
 
Use the QR code to register.  
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  1       

       2  

         

         

 3        

4         

    5  6   

7         

         

         

         

ACROSS 
3. About 3,000 people were 

     _________ that day. 
 

7. Jerusalem was packed with people  

    for the ________ of Pentecost. 

DOWN 
1. The disciples gathered in the _____ room of     

     the house where they were staying. 
 

2. Peter told the crowd that Jesus was God’s  

    Son, and He had _____ from the dead. 
 

4. Jesus told the disciples to stay in Jerusalem  

    to receive a _____from God. 
 

5. A ush of mighty _____ from Heaven filled  

    the house. 
 

6. The people asked Peter, “What do we need  

    to do to be _____? 

THE HOLY SPIRIT COMES 
Use a Bible to find the following scripture  

to complete the crossword puzzle. 

Acts 1:1-2:47 
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WORD BANK 
LIFE       GOD  LANGUAGE 

JESUS       BAPTIZED  HOLY 

PENTECOST      REPENT  SPIRIT 

FAMILY      FLAMES  HEAVEN 

PENTECOST 
Discover the hidden words 



17  The Visitor 

June 1 
Larry Rathbun 

 
June 8 

Ernie Sers 
 

June 10 
Zack Harville 

 
June 11 

Donna Barnard 
Holden DeKoker 

 
June 14 

Beverly Gray 
 

June 16 
Wendell Holcombe 

Ryan Reinert 
 

June 18 
Jackson Aguilar 

 
June 19 

Lauren Aguilar 

 

 
J u n e  B i r t h d ay s  
Please say a prayer for our church family  
on their special day.  
 

June 20 
Tonya DeKoker 

Jack Moore 
David Wilson 

 
June 21 

Millard Harkrider 
Paula Hooks 

 
June 24 

James Vermillion 
 

June 25 
Lori Briers 

Gregg Caraway 
 

June 26 
Tim Belk 

 
June 28 

Trent McDaniel 
 

June 29 
Beth Harville 

Robert Poland 

J u n e  A n n i v e r s a r i e s   

Name Date 

Jack & Susan Moore 6/2/2001 

TJ & Amanda Gillen-Hall 6/3/2006 

Chuck & Vernie Kunkel 6/15/1968 

Michael & Lisa McClammy 6/16/2012 

Jake & Sally Thompson 6/18/2005 

David & Karen Wilson 6/24/1978 

Lee & Lori Briers 6/25/1983 

Jack & Cindy Venable 6/26/1993 

Bill & Carolina Bryant 6/28/2003 

Alan & Meggan Clark 6/28/2003 

J oys   &   C o n c e r n s  
Please use the “Prayer” cards in the pews to keep us 

updated on your loved ones. People will remain on 

this list for one month.  

 

Please let us know if they need to be on longer, 

 903-984-3576.  
 

 

 

P r ay e r s  f o r  o u r  m e m b e r s  
Roberta Boggs  Jack & Sharry Christopher 

Jerry Exline  Tommy Freeman 

Cindy Frederick  Jo Hancock 

Pat Haynes  Carolyn Holcombe 

Sam Holley  

 
 
P r ay e r s  f o r  o u r  fa m i ly   
&  f r i e n d s  
 

 

Baby Linden……………...….....cousin of Caylee Clark 

Sandra Akers………………...mother of Patrick Akers 

Robert Adams…………………….………friend to many 

Cindy Allen………...………..sister of Sharon McCann 

Dr. Duane Andrews……………………………………………. 

……………………………..father of Dr. Allison Andrews 

Dhe Belden………....….neighbor of Sheryl Caraway 

Bobbie Bryant……….friend of Dan & Shelia Cross 

Kay Clavenna……..friend of Rhett & Anna Rohde 

Mac Cervantes……….…....friend of Louise Fielding 

Karen Chelf………………………..friend of Polly Green 

George Clark………….........friend of Louise Fielding 

Collins Coulter…….….friend of Art & Pat Morchat 

Margret Dozier...Friend of David & Karen Wilson 

Elaine Hall………….mother of Karen S. Wilson 

Nick Hanewald………………………………….………………. 

………………..….neighbor of Jim & Sharon McCann 

Zach Hartfiel….…………………………………………………... 

…………..friend of Jamie Haynes & Robert Poland 

Peggy Hutchings……………….....sister of Joe White 

Judy Issacs............friend of David & Karen Wilson 

Pat Lewis…………………….……....aunt of Brett Daigle 

Cayman Lightfoot………………………………………..…….. 

…………………….…..friend of Jim & Sharon McCann 

Klint McCown…..………...….friend of Lindsey Exline 

Jason Moore………...friend of Dan & Sheila Cross 

Mrs. Robinson……….…….friend of Louise Fielding 

French Sturrock…………………………………………………. 

………......friend of Jamie Haynes & Robert Poland 

Terri Smith……………….….....friend of Jan Hattaway 
 

Geri Gholson (wink)………........friend of many 

G.W. Wright………friend of David & Karen Wilson 
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      1 
Putt-Putt Golf 
Tournament 
10:00am 

2 
Nursery  
Meeting 
12:30pm 

3 
Youth Mission 
Week  
8:00am-4:00pm 
 

4 
Youth Mission 
Week  
8:00am-4:00pm 
 
Methodist 
Women 6:00pm 

5 
Youth Mission 
Week  
8:00am-4:00pm 

6 
Youth Mission 
Week  
8:00am-4:00pm 

7 
Parents Night 
Out  
6:00pm-9:00pm 
 
Holy Huddlers 
6:00pm 

8 

9 
National Kids 
Day Worship 
 
Watermelon  
& Water 
Games 2:00pm 

10 
Summer Slam 
7:30am-3:30pm 

11 
Summer Slam 
7:30am-3:30pm 

12 
Summer Slam/
Waterpark Day 
8:30am-4:30pm 
 

13 14 15 

16 17 
Board of  
Stewards 
6:00pm 

18 
 

19 20 21 
Holy Huddlers 
6:00pm 

22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 
Saturday Bread 
8:00am 

30 
Red White & 
Blue Sunday 
Worship 
10:30aam 
Lunch 11:30am 

      

* Nursery provided  for this event.      

 ** Nursery can be arranged for this event.  

Call the church office, 903-984-3576 

 

Sunday 
8:30am    |  Arise Worship* (Sanctuary) 

9:30am     |  Sunday School* 

10:30am   |  Traditional Worship * (Sanctuary) 

11:30am |  Handbell Choir (Handbell Room) 

 

Tuesday 
8:00am   |  Prayer Group** (Knowles Chapel) 

Wednesday 
6:00pm |  Chancel Choir Rehearsal* (Sanctuary) 

  
 

Thursday 
6:30pm |  Arise Band Rehearsal* (Sanctuary) 

R e c u r r i n g  W e e k ly:  
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